Minutes

Tenney Lapham Neighborhood Association Council Meeting

April 2, 2008

Members present:  Richard Freihoefer, Pat McDonnell, Sandy Ward, Cheryl Wittke, Susan Baumann-Duren, Diane Milligan, Gay Davidson-Zielske, Tim Olsen, David Waugh, Gigi Holland, Diane Brusoe, Jim Roper, Joe Brogan, Richard Linster, Bob Shaw. 

Guests:  Stephanie Schmit, Michael Matty, Mark Cash, Ed Jepsen.

1. 7:00 Call to order.  Introductions were made.

2. Minutes of March 5 approved unanimously.  Thanks to Richard Linster. 

3. Police report.

a. Tim Radke was not present due to illness.

b. Ed Jepsen reported (and distributed photographs) about the overnight campers in Burr Jones filed.  Ed will contact M G & E to seek their assistance in cleaning up the area.  Pat will contact Tim to communicate concerns and share the photographs.  David questioned whether the area could be put to a good use, such as a dog park.  Ed concurred that allowing the area to appear abandoned and unused results in it becoming a haven for derelicts.  

4. Pug Mahone’s tavern at 1304 E. Washington.

a. Mark Cash, new owner of the building, described his plans.  Council members expressed concern about the present condition of the building, including tagging and the generally run down appearance.  Mark reported that he has been working on cleaning and repainting both interior and exterior.

b. His goal is for the bar to be a neighborhood hangout with lots of foot traffic. 

c. Timeline.  Last week passed ALRC, next week goes to City Council, open on April 15th.  

d. He reported that there will be no tolerance for noise, loitering at bar time, or other bad behavior.  He noted good relationships with the police at his current establishment (the Old Town Pub on the west side).  Exterior cameras will be installed, including in the back of the building which will likely become the smoking area. 

5. 609 Gorham St. – New owner Michael Matty described his plans for the property.

a. Matty’s office is at 1 Sherman Terrace.

b. He purchased the Kozak portfolio of 40 properties, most of which are on the 600 blocks of Johnson and Gorham and the two side streets (Blair and Blount) that connect them.  He has begun extensive repair work (e.g. 12 roofs so far).

c. He is converting the 609 property from a 17-room rooming house to a 6-unit apartment building and needs a CUP from the city to do so. Many Council members expressed amazement that he is being required to obtain this permit.

d. He is considering ways to eliminate some of the backyard parking but at present such changes are not part of the plan.

e. The TLNA Council expressed appreciation for the excellent plans for the buildings.

f. Sandy moved and Bob seconded that we communicate to the Planning Commission (which meets on 4/7) our support for Mr. Matty’s project because it is consistent with our neighborhood plan with respect to upgrading the housing stock in our neighborhood.  Passed unanimously. 

6. Alder and supervisor reports; neither were present.

a. Council members described the meeting that was held in Warner Park on 3/27 about the Gorham reconstruction plans for this coming summer.  

b. The idea of trying out two-way on Johnson during the project was rejected by Traffic Engineer Detmann.

c. The idea of eventually having Johnson and Gorham returned to being two-way was solidly supported by almost all of the roughly 30 attendees.

d. Pat pointed out that such a clear show of support is important and that he is working to meet with Brenda and others to move forward to develop a comprehensive traffic plan.  Cheryl volunteered to arrange a meeting with the Mayor. We need new leadership in traffic. There was a general consensus that working with the Traffic Engineering Department will not be the way to accomplish our goals, but rather we need to have the policy set by the Mayor and the City Council. Planning should trump traffic.

e. The idea of returning at least part of Ingersoll to two-way was considered.  Gigi reported that the next day Engineer Christie Bachmann told her that it would be done.

7. Tenney Lapham Corporation board.

a. Rob Latousek has resigned from the board. Gay said that Ken also has resigned. 

b. Pat and Cheryl said they would serve on the board as they are interested in pushing the city of offer programs to allow first-time owners to move into our neighborhood.  David moved and Richard seconded that Pat McDonnell and Cheryl Wittke be appointed to the Tenney Lapham Corporation board.  Unanimous approval.  

8. Committee reports.

a. Membership (Richard).  Richard will soon be making his door to door rounds to collect dues.

b. Social (Richard).  The spring potluck is on 4/29 at Lapham school.  Marge Passman will be the guest speaker.

c. Newsletter (Joe).  Joe urges people to write stories about the important and interesting things that people in the neighborhood are doing.

d. Parks (Jim Roper).

i. Earth Day is April 19th.  Friends of the Yahara are handling Tenney Park, Jim Roper and Sandy will help downtown neighborhoods do James Madison, and Richard Freihoefer will do Reynolds Park.  All of these parks need many people to show up on the 19th to help out. 

ii. Jim circulated a map showing where sex offenders live.  He reported that the parole office for sex offenders (not including child molesters) is moving into the old Briar patch quarters on East Washington.

iii. Jim reported that Si Widstran wants to delay spending the $200,00 allocation for James Madison Park, an idea that Brenda opposes.  All present expressed agreement with Brenda’s position on this matter.

e. Community service (Cheryl).  The kick off for the “Slow-Down-Yard-Sign campaign will be 4/16 at noon in Tenney Park. 

f. Housing (Diane).  The committee hasn’t met this winter but will be meeting soon to do a “walk audit” of the neighborhood as part of the process of gaining local historic status for the two National Historic Districts in our neighborhood.  

g. Safety (Richard).  Gigi suggested having someone from Probation and Parole attend a meeting to tell us about their work in our neighborhood.  Richard will make arrangements for this. 

h. Special Projects (Susan).  The Girl Scouts will be working on the storm sewers.

9. A brief discussion was held about sending our agendas and minutes out via Yahoo groups in order to generate more awareness and interest in the monthly meetings.  Council members should all subscribe to the group.  David pointed out that the “Daily Digest” option is available for people who don’t want to received each email separately.  

Adjourned at 9:00 by unanimous vote.

Minutes submitted by S. Ward

